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“Gratitude turns what we have into enough” (Thankful to our Support 

Staff on the onset of Diwali month) 

 

Commence each day with a heart filled with gratitude, echoing the sentiment 

found in Psalm 107:1. 

                                                                                                              

As we welcome the first day of November in the year 2023, marking the 

beginning of both a fresh day and a new month, it is the opportune 

moment to express our deep appreciation for our dedicated support 

staff. Their unwavering commitment has been instrumental in the 

transformation of our school into a nurturing and comfortable hub for 

learning.                                                       

 

Behind every team, there’s great support. 

 

The morning assembly was masterfully led by our Principal, Mr. Julian 

Luke. Following this, Mrs. Vrushali Bhosale, one of our esteemed 

teachers, shared a concise yet profoundly heartfelt message. The 

assembly continued with eloquent speeches delivered in English by 



Zaara Farooqui from class 6A, in Hindi by Saanchi Jain from class 8I and 

in Marathi by Dhruv Jagad from class 8B.                                                                 

                                             

Your words matter, let them be heard. 

 

As the assembly progressed, Mrs. Ritu Makasare stepped forward to 

convey our gratitude to our cherished 'mawshi's and mama's,' who have 

always held a special place within our Bishop's Education Society.  

                                               

Our mic puts you in the spotlight Mrs. Makasare 

 

In a continued show of appreciation, our principal, Mr. Julian Luke, our 

headmaster, Mr. Ralph Russell, and our middle school coordinator, Mrs. 

Alpana Khandelwal, extended their heartfelt felicitations to the Estate 

Department and their team of support staff. They presented them with 

beautifully crafted Diwali cards and diyas, handcrafted by our 

enthusiastic students. This genuine gesture captured the radiant smiles 

of all involved, creating treasured memories. 

 



Report by -                                  

 

Mrs. Sunita Gaekwad 

(Asst. Middle School Teacher) 

 

 

Creativity at its best. 

                   

 

This little guiding ‘Diya’ of mine… 

 



                                              

Artists are just children who refuse to put down their crayons. 

 

                                  

                                Happy Diwali from all of us! 

 

                                          

Packed with love. 

 


